From: Ken Beeunas

To: Supervisor Gorell; ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Agenda Item #73
Date: Monday, November 6, 2023 8:14:47 AM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Dear County Supervisor Gorell,

| am writing to you with concerns about voter registration. Transparency
needs to be improved from current levels.

What process is the Registrar of Voters (RoV) using to clean and
maintain the current voter rolls?

Monthly reports on these processes along with weekly reports during 30
days prior to election.

How will the RoV check the validity of late or same-day (Election Day)
registrations? The voters will be given a provisional ballot which would
require validation. What process will be used for this? Are any of the
registrations denied? Is there any public reporting on this?

There should be methods of verifying voter registration before mailing out
ballots to everyone. There are reports of people receiving more than one
ballot with some for other people not residing at their address.

I’'m urging the county Board of Supervisors to add an agenda item to
discuss these important issues to increase transparency in our election
process.

Sincerely,

Ken Beeunas
11566 Sumac Lane
Santa Rosa Valley, CA
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From: Ken Beeunas

To: ClerkoftheBoard; Supervisor Gorell
Subject: Agenda Item #73
Date: Monday, November 6, 2023 8:10:54 AM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Dear Supervisor Gorell,

Concerning the present Election Administration Plan (EAP), | would like to
share my deep concerns with the present voting plan for Ventura County
as follows:

The present EAP does not guarantee dropbox security and the integrity
and the validity of every vote. Every legal vote should count beyond a
shadow of any doubt. Use of electronic tabulation machines or electronic
voting devices that are connected to network cables are not to be trusted
and cast doubt on election results.. The estimated cost of Mail In Balloting
(Voters Choice Act and Universal Mailed Out Ballots) for the March 5,
2024 Presidential Primary is projected at $6.91 million compared to the
March 3, 2020 last Polling Place Voting Presidential Primary that cost
$4.31million This is a 60% increase of $2.59 million. In an effort to remedy
these egregious concerns, | am respectfully requesting a return to the
“One Day Polling Place Precinct Voting Model" with paper ballots and
hand counting. Return voting and ballot counting back to “The People”.
The very “People” who elected you. The “People” can count votes faster,
cheaper and more accurately than centralized electronic ballot counting.
Machines have no conscience nor are bound by an oath. Tabulation
machines deprive the “People” to be witnesses in elections. This violates
the People’s basic Right of Suffrage and deprives the People of a
guaranteed republican form of government.

| am appealing to your duty to represent the will of the people and to
protect and ensure that the sacred act of voting is conducted without even
the appearance of any impropriety and to use the most cost effective
election model for the taxpayers of Ventura County. This should be the
highest fundamental priority of our elected officials. The County of Ventura
should be an example to all counties demonstrating the highest standards
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of any Election Administration Plan. | am urging Ventura County Board of
Supervisors to withdraw from the Voters Choice Act and go back to the
“One Day Polling Place Precinct Voting Model” with paper balloting and
hand counting. Ventura County should resubmit an amended EAP to the
State for approval. As a resident of Ventura County, | vehemently reject
the implementation of The California Voters Choice Act in our County. The
Ventura County Board of Supervisors should boldly stand against Election
Tyranny legislated from Sacramento prohibiting hand ballot counting. Our
Board of Supervisors should defend the residents of Ventura County from
legislative overreach. Please support election self determination for
Ventura County.

Respectfully,

Ken Beeunas
11566 Sumac Lane
Santa Rosa Valley, CA



From: Ken Beeunas

To: Supervisor Gorell; ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Agenda item #73
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report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Dear Supervisor Jeff Gorell,

| am writing to you with deep concerns about the Voters Choice Act. The
continued use of mail in ballots and unsecured drop boxes along with
centralized ballot tabulation machines creates a privation of integrity.
Same day voter registration should be removed for its inability to verify
eligibility to vote.

These reasons and others instill an optic of distrust in a process which is
considered a sacred act in preserving our Republic.

At the last board meeting (Oct. 17, 2023), comments about transparency
were a concern among the County Supervisors. I’'m hoping your concern
for transparency will be a focus for discussing a change back to one day
elections.

This should be the highest fundamental priority of our elected officials. The
County of Ventura should be an example to all counties demonstrating the
highest standards. | am urging Ventura County Board of Supervisors to
withdraw from the Voters Choice Act and go back to the “One Day Polling
Place Precinct Voting Model” with paper balloting and hand counting. This
is the way it was done only a few short years ago.

Tabulation machines deprive the “People” to be witnesses in elections.
This violates the People’s basic Right of Suffrage and deprives the People
of a guaranteed republican form of government.

We the people of Ventura County delegate to the County Board of
Supervisors the responsibility to stand against election processes
legislated from Sacramento which removes full transparency and trust.

Respectfully,

Ken Beeunas
11566 Sumac Lane
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Santa Rosa Valley, CA
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